
 

 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT 

 
 Report Date: January 30, 2014 
 Contact: Dane Doleman 

 Contact No.: 604.871.6930 
 RTS No.: 10429 
 VanRIMS No.: 08-2000-20 
 Meeting Date: March 11, 2014 
 
 
TO: Vancouver City Council 

FROM: General Manager of Engineering Services 

SUBJECT: Local Improvement Flat Rates  - 2013 

 
RECOMMENDATION  
 

THAT the flat rates (referred to as the “Actual P.O. Share Rate per ft.”) shown on the 
“Local Improvement List of Projects Certified Complete in 2013”, attached as 
Appendix A, be approved. 

 
 
REPORT SUMMARY  
 
This report requests Council approval of flat rates to be charged to property owners for their 
share of local improvement projects certified complete in 2013.  These rates will be used for 
local improvement billing to be sent out in March, 2014. 
 
 
COUNCIL AUTHORITY/PREVIOUS DECISIONS  
 
Policies governing the Local Improvement process are set out in the Vancouver Charter and 
Local Improvements Procedure By-law. 
 
Section 9.2 of the Local Improvement Procedure By-law provides that, by resolution, Council 
may establish a flat rate per square frontage with respect to any two or more projects of a 
like nature, based on the average cost per foot frontage of such projects, as established by 
Council. 
 
 
CITY MANAGER’S/GENERAL MANAGER’S COMMENTS 
 
The General Manager of Engineering Services recommends approval of the foregoing 
recommendation. 
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REPORT   
 
Background/Context  
 

The flat rates are the average costs (per foot of frontage of adjacent properties) for 
similar Local Improvement projects constructed in 2013.  Flat rates are developed in 
accordance with the provisions of the Vancouver Charter and the Local Improvement 
Procedure By-law: they must not exceed by more than 10% the estimated rates 
approved by Council in the respective Second Step reports for each Court of Revision.   
 
Standard City procedure for Local Improvement projects require flat rates to be 
derived from all costs associated with each Local Improvement project category (type 
of improvement).  This could include external contract costs, general utility services 
provided by external agencies, costs for work conducted by City forces and allowances 
for interest over the construction period. 
 
For the local improvement projects certified complete in 2013, the total construction 
costs were lower than anticipated and the proposed flat rates reflect the reduction.  
The construction of these projects were delayed due to a need to accommodate 
emerging issues and optimizing coordination opportunities with our capital renewal 
projects. 

 
Attached to this report is a copy of the “Local Improvement List of Projects Certified 
Complete in 2013” (Appendix “A”).  The original is on file and available in the City 
Clerk’s office. 

 
 

Implications/Related Issues/Risk (if applicable)  
 

Financial  
 

Approval of this report would allow the City to recover each property owner’s share of 
the total Local Improvement Projects cost of $130,986.49 by way of the local 
improvement billing process. 

 
 
CONCLUSION  
 
This is the final formal step in the Local Improvement process which occurs once the projects 
are complete and that result in the costs being billed to the owners on their next property tax 
statement.   
 
 

* * * * * 
 
 
 








